Minutes of a Meeting of Brundall Parish Council
Church Fen Committee 

20th October 2014
Memorial Hall, Brundall

	Present :
Leslie Mogford (Chair), Julie Mickelburgh, Emma Harris, Sharon Smyth (Clerk), 


Judith Robertson, Tim Strudwick, Cllr Joe Warns

	Minute
	Details
	Action

	
	Housekeeping
The Chairman advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.
	

	CF031
	Apologies For Absence No apologies were received
	

	CF032
	Appointment of new members

It was resolved by a unanimous decision to appoint Joe Warns (Brundall Parish Council) onto the Committee. We need to ask Norfolk County Council for a replacement representative.

	

	CF033
	To confirm the Minutes of the previous Meeting

It was resolved by a majority decision with 2 abstentions that Minutes of the Meeting dated 22nd October 2013 were recorded as a true record.
	

	CF034
	Actions Arising from the last Minutes

Since last year most issues have been actioned:
The Management Plan has made progress, although a Land Management Consultant, Land Management Partnership has been engaged by Brundall Parish Council to assess all PC owned land and make recommendations, including Church Fen

Tim reported that the cutting down of the Lleylandii Cypress has enabled more light and open space to benefit around the rail line areas.


	

	CF035
	Boardwalk

The condition of the boardwalk will continue to be monitored. The Parish Council has decided to repair it as and when boards become unsafe.

	Parish Clerk

	CF036
	Church Lane
The Committee are in favour of clearance of some self-seeded trees and shrubs to bring more light into the Lane and improve the experience of access to the Fen.

	Parish Clerk

	CF037
	Open Forum
The non-native species are still a significant issue at present. Leslie suggested using white vinegar as a natural way of killing the species of Japanese Knotweed and Giant Hogweed.
The issue of boats mooring for more than 24 hours needs to be closely monitored. Some boats run their boat generators until well into the early hours of the morning which can cause a noise nuisance to those moored at Bell Boats adjacent to the Fen.

It was suggested that we contact Sam Dacre who erected the new 24 hour moorings and ask him to get signage put up.

The erosion of the banks on the moorings needs to be closely monitored. We may be able to ask the Broads Authority to assist with cutting back trees overhanging these banks next to the 24 hour moorings.

We will try to hold a site meeting in the spring.



	

	CF038
	Items for the next Agenda (not for discussion)
None
	

	CF039
	Date, time and venue of next Church Committee Meeting
TBA

Meeting closed at 5.00pm
	

	Signed as a true record ……………………………………………..……..    Date …………………………
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